
FROM THE LEADERSHIP OF NZEMA KOYELE EKU 

TO: GNA 

ACCRA GHANA 

RE: OVERLORD OF NZEMALAND APPEALS TO TRADITIONAL RULERS TO 

UNITE. 

REJOINDER/ RESPONSE;  

INTERCEPTED LETTER FROM THE ACTING SPOKESPERSON OF THE WESTERN 

NZEMA TRADITIONAL COUNCIL 

We, the leadership of NZEMA KOYELE EKU (made up of Nzema Youth Association, Concerned 

Nzema People, National Alliance for Peace and Development, Positive Youth Movement, Nzema 

Students Union) a duly registered group of all Nzemas at home and in the diaspora with registration 

number ‘CG191640621’ write to register our utmost displeasure at the content of the said letter 

with the above caption which represents absolute fallacy and misrepresentation. 

First, we wish to state categorically that the said letter is not from the youth of Nzema as stated. 

All well renowned groups in the Nzemaland have names and registration numbers; so, no youth 

group in Nzema will bring forth a publication or letter without its name being stated.  

We want to put on record that the author of the rejoinder to the original story claiming to represent 

the youth group in Nzema has no grounding or whatsoever to represent any youth group on the 

land. As a matter of fact, he is just perpetrating falsehood and mischief.  

We admonish GNA to uphold this story and ignore the unsubstantiated attempt of this individual 

to cover the truth and thwart history of the Nzemaland. The truth and history have it that King 

Kaku Ackah III is the only known Overlord of Nzemaland and appropriately gazetted with all 

Nzema lands with the number 1144 beyond whom there is no other Overlord. We don’t need to 

belabour this point as the facts and history are there for all well-meaning Ghanaians to ascertain. 

We dare say that none of the two caretaker chiefs is gazetted and should desist from representing 

us as such. We again challenge the claimant to produce the documentations in their possession.  

Do not hesitate to call the office of the Overlord of Nzemaland, King Kaku Ackah III or the 

undersigned for further clarification on the Kingship of Tumevole Kaku Ackah III 

Once again, ignore this fake letter which lacks credibility, facts, but written in the parochial interest 

of some unpatriotic individuals seeking to thwart history of the Nzemaland which we can assure 

them can never stand. 

Kindly find attached some literature which throw more light on the Kingship of Tumevole Kaku 

Ackah in Nzemaland. 

Thank you. 

Long live Nzemaland, 



Long Live King Kaku Ackah III. 

 

     Signed 

Robert Morkeh 

Secretary  

Cell Number: 0545719783 

 

CC; 

MCE Jomoro 

NIB 

IGP 

National Security Minister 

Chieftaincy Minister 

 

Attch:  

 


